
MAYO	CLINIC	
	

Warm	greetings	from	Mayo	Clinic	and	Rochester,	Minnesota		
	
Mayo	Clinic	and	the	division	of	orthodontics	wish	to	express	our	sincere	
thanks	and	congratulations	to	John	E.	Volz,	D.D.S.,	M.P.A.	as	he	
completed	a	tremendous	10-year	term	as	Program	Director	in	June,	
2020.	His	tireless	effort	in	nurturing	the	program	and	its	residents	will	
never	be	forgotten	by	all	those	who	have	benefited	from	his	leadership	
and	service.	Dr.	Volz	continues	to	teach	and	mentor	both	myself	and	the	
current	resident	staff,	and	provide	excellent	care	to	the	patients	of	
Mayo	Clinic.		
	
I	am	also	pleased	to	introduce	our	resident	staff	for	2020-21.	Their	grit	and	
determination	throughout	the	pandemic	could	not	be	more	appreciated.	Through	
extensive	PPE	wear,	N95’s,	and	in-room	air	filtration,	Drs.	Abby	Jewell,	Michael	Tewes,	
and	Lauren	Wright	have	persevered	and	continued	to	provide	quality	patient	care.	They	
truly	have	put	the	needs	of	the	patient	first,	and	I	am	proud	of	their	commitment	and	
values.		
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	
Dr.	Tewes	was	recently	appointed	the	position	of	Chief	Resident	in	Orthodontics	by	the	
Mayo	Clinic	School	of	Graduate	Medical	Education,	and	we	look	forward	to	his	
continued	growth	and	leadership	in	that	role.	We	congratulate	Dr.	Jewell	for	her	
excellent	year	as	Chief,	and	wish	her	all	the	best	as	she	graduates	with	her	Master	of	
Science	degree	and	pursues	opportunities	in	her	hometown	of	Kansas	City.	Dr.	Wright	
has	proven	a	vital	member	of	our	team	in	just	her	first	year	of	residency,	and	we	look	
forward	to	a	continued	return	to	normalcy	in	the	final	two	years	of	her	training.		
	
Lastly,	we	are	pleased	to	welcome	Dr.	Elisa	Herrman	as	Mayo	
Clinic’s	61st	resident	this	July.	Dr.	Herrman	is	a	native	of	Michigan	
and	comes	to	Mayo	Clinic	after	undergraduate	work	at	the	
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L	to	R:	Chief	Resident	Dr.	Abby	Jewell	(PGY3,	UM-Kansas	City),	Dr.	Michael	Tewes	
(PGY2,	 Creighton	 University),	 and	 Dr.	 Lauren	 Wright	 (PGY1,	 University	 of	
Indiana).		
 



University	of	Notre	Dame	and	dental	training	at	Oregon	Health	and	
Science	University.		
	
Wishing	you	all	a	happy	and	safe	2021,	
	
Chad	M.	Rasmussen		 	 	 	 	 	 	 	 507/538-1075	
Rasmussen.Chad@Mayo.edu	

	


